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The Monthly News Source of the Francis Scott Key District, BSA                        Re-Est. August 15, 2016 

The mission of the Boy Scouts of America is to prepare young people to make ethical and moral  

choices over their lifetimes by instilling in them the values of the Scout Oath and Law. 

 

  

District Executive Jonathan Miller, jonathan.miller@Scouting.org 301-214-9168 

District Chairman Nick Maliszewskyj, Maliszewskyj@gmail.com  

 

Upcoming Events (Training Events in RED) (Venturing Events in GREEN) (Recharter Dates) 

November 

15 FCVOA meeting, 7:15pm, Frederick Church of the Brethren, 

19 POW WOW 

22 District Committee Mtg, 7:30pm, Trinity UM Church, 703 W. Patrick St. 21701, maliszewskyj@gmail.com 

23 District Eagle Board 7-9pm Evan. Luth. Ch., 35 E. Church St. 21701, nfeldser@comcast.net , amc2169@yahoo.com 

26 Recharter Turn in, LDS Stake 199 North Place, 21701 10-noon, fskcommissioner@aol.com 

30 Silver Beaver Nominations due 

December 

1 Submissions for District patch are due 

9 Final Popcorn payment due 

13 Roundtable (Boy Scout/Cub Scout/OA/AdVenturing, Recharter Turn in) 7:15pm Frederick Church of the Brethren,  

 201 Fairview Ave. 21701, fskcommissioner@aol.com 

15 Commissioner’s Meeting, 7:30pm  LDS Stake Ctr. 199 North Place, 21701, fskcommissioner@aol.com 

15 Award of Merit nominations due 

17 Recharter Turn in, LDS Stake 199 North Place, 21701  9-noon, fskcommissioner@aol.com 

27 District Committee Mtg, 7:30pm, Trinity UM Church, 703 W. Patrick St. 21701, maliszewskyj@gmail.com 

28 District Eagle Board 7-9pm Evan. Luth. Ch., 35 E. Church St. 21701, nfeldser@comcast.net , amc2169@yahoo.com 

28 Inter-Troop Sports Bowling, contact  shawnyoungberg@comcast.net 

January 2017 

10 Roundtable (Boy Scout/Cub Scout/OA/AdVenturing 7:15pm Frederick Church of the Brethren,  

 201 Fairview Ave. 21701, fskcommissioner@aol.com 

10 Venturing Leadership Award nominations due 

12 Commissioner’s Meeting, 7:30pm  LDS Stake Ctr. 199 North Place, 21701, fskcommissioner@aol.com     

16 Inter-Troop Sports Basketball, contact shawnyoungberg@comcast.net     

20-22 Klondike Derby, contact grenierscout@gmail.com   

24 District Committee Mtg, 7:30pm, Trinity UM Church, 703 W. Patrick St. 21701, maliszewskyj@gmail.com 

25 District Eagle Board 7-9pm Evan. Luth. Ch., 35 E. Church St. 21701, nfeldser@comcast.net , amc2169@yahoo.com 

 

Unit of the Year Forms are Available for 2016 
Use the following link to access the forms. 

https://www.dropbox.com/sh/gi0j2pnq3uebeg5/AAAZ7080uD0RJxAtCoHnjnFpa?dl=0 

District Executive Jonathan Miller, jonathan.miller@Scouting.org 301-214-9168 

District Chairman Nick Maliszewskyj, maliszewskyj@gmail.com 301-514-5620 

District Commissioner Bill Desmond  fskcommissioner@aol.com  301-662-4151 

November 2016 
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   From the Desk of the Commish:      

 

While it is old news, the District still needs 9 persons willing to be 

trained and serve as Unit Commissioners.  Over 20 FSK units are still 

without a Unit Commissioner. Contact me at FSKCommissioner@aol.com, if you would like to hear more about 

the job.  The pay is fabulous and the rewards are very high. 

November Roundtable attendance was 68% of our units.  That is pretty good.  However, I would like to see more 

units getting the benefits of Roundtable.  100% attendance on any given night may be unrealistic, but over 90% 

should be achievable.  I ask your help on two things:  (1) for units that do participate, encourage more Scouters to 

come and (2) for units that don’t come to Roundtable, please give it a try.   

This is also a good time to remind you of our Inclement Weather Policy for Roundtable.  If the Frederick 

County Public Schools (FCPS) are off due to weather on Roundtable Tuesday, Roundtable is cancelled.  Also, if 

FCPS releases schools early on Roundtable Tuesday and all after school activities are cancelled, Roundtable is 

also cancelled. 

Looking ahead, units should be finalizing recharter activities and reviewing their progress on Journey to 

Excellence score sheets, which get turned in with recharter material.  There is a recharter turn in at the LDS Stake 

Center on November 26 from 10 AM to noon. Units should also be doing semi-annual program planning and 

making a final decision, as needed, on 2017 summer long term camping.   

 

Cub Scout leader Pow Wow is set for November 19 at Annandale High School. This is a fun training day for Cub 

Scout leaders new and old and I urge your attendance. 

 

Many thanks to those units that participated in Scouting for Food this year.  In my view, this is by far the best 

thing we do each year as a Scouting District.  Please remember to report the number of participants and pounds of 

food collected.   

 

Silver Beaver nominations are due to Jon Miller by November 30, 2016 and District Award of Merit nominations 

are due to Rich Golling or Shawn Youngberg by December 15, 2016. 

 

New District Committee members will be elected in the near term.  Thanks to the many Scouters who said “yes” 

when asked to serve in a District role. 

 

Yours in Commissioner Service, 

 

Bill Desmond      

District Commissioner  
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Scouting for Food 
Many thanks to everyone who took part in the Scouting for Food effort.  It is our 

most important county wide GOOD TURN.   Now, don’t forget to record your 

effort by going to:  http://www.ncacbsa.org/scouting-fr-food-reporting.  Also, we 

can extend our good turn by bringing a canned food item to Roundtable each 

month at the Frederick Church of the Brethren. 

 

Submissions for District Communications 
Thanks to our webmaster, Mark Miller, submissions for Keynote (weekly newsletter) and  

The FSK Banner (monthly newsletter) can now be made by using the following link: 

http://www.ncacbsa.org/francis-scott-key/francis-scott-key-banner/fsk-banner-and-keynote-submissions/ 

  

 

Emergency Preparedness by Mark Miller 
FSK District is working toward completing the Emergency Preparedness District Gold Level Award. We need 

your help. In order to achieve this prestigious award we require 50% of units in the district to complete the 

activities outlined 

here http://www.scouting.org/scoutsource/Media/Publications/EmergencyPreparedness/award.aspx. Scouts and 

scouters are encouraged to accomplish the individual awards as well. 

 

Why is Emergency Preparedness important? Simply put, it is what scouts do. Also, it is what a good citizen 

should do. As part of a whole community program, emergency preparedness is every citizens responsibility. 

 

If you have any questions, or need assistance in achieving the requirements, the point of contact for this activity is 

Mark Miller. He can be reached via email at mappingman@gmail.com, or 301-748-8626. 

 

  

Silver Beaver 
The Silver Beaver award is the highest award given for distinguished service within the Council.   

If you know of someone who has made significant contributions to Scouting and to the 

community, please consider nominating that person for the Silver Beaver award.  Nominations 

are due to Council via our District Executive, Jonathan Miller jonathan.miller@Scouting.org by 

November 30.    The nomination form is available at: http://www.Scouting.org/filestore/pdf/92-

103.pdf  

 

 

Award of Merit 
The District Award of Merit is the highest award that is given for service to the 

District.  If you know of someone who has provided outstanding service at the 

District level, please consider making a nomination for the Award of Merit.  

Nomination forms are due by December 15 to either r_golling@yahoo.com or shawnyoungberg@comcast.net.  

Nomination forms are available at: http://www.Scouting.org/filestore/pdf/33720.pdf  

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=silver+beaver+award&view=detailv2&&id=00168C8699944D9E959BB798DCB0327772EF11D3&selectedIndex=0&ccid=eQ8AQG5w&simid=608016221780707956&thid=OIP.M790f00406e708c70680bc2ff3276e690o0
http://www.ncacbsa.org/scouting-fr-food-reporting
http://www.ncacbsa.org/francis-scott-key/francis-scott-key-banner/fsk-banner-and-keynote-submissions/
http://www.scouting.org/scoutsource/Media/Publications/EmergencyPreparedness/award.aspx
mailto:mappingman@gmail.com
tel:301-748-8626
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Training Opportunities  

If you need basic training, are looking for supplemental training, or want to take a 

refresher, please contact Willian Lohr wklohr@gmail.com.  Willian and his team 

will even come to your unit and do the training.    Training is VERY important to 

good leadership and a quality program for the youth.  If you need training, please contact William Lohr. 

 

 

Troop 628’s Trailblazer Klondike Derby 
Mush!  Mush!  Mush!  Those words conjure up visions of dog sled 

teams dashing through the snow along the Iditarod Trail.  It is the 

spirit of that race that Troop 628’s Trailblazers Klondike Derby hopes 

to emulate on January 21, 2017 at the Walkersville Watershed.   

 

The derby will have a number of activities to test the skill and 

knowledge of the participants.  Are your Scouts up for a challenge? 

 

The Derby is open to all Scout Troops, Crews, and Webelos.  Troops 

and Crews are welcome to camp on Friday and Saturday nights per 

the unit leader’s discretion .  Webelos are welcome to come for the 

day only (8:30am to 5pm).  The cost is $20 per registrant and will 

cover the event.  Sled teams should consist of 8 – 10 scouts.  Further details and registration packets are available 

from R.J. Grenier, Troop 628 at grenierscout@gmail.com.  Information will also be available at Roundtable.  The 

Registration Deadline is January 12, 2017.  

 

Come spend the day in the Artic exercising your skills, testing your knowledge and most of all HAVING FUN! 

 

 

 

Francis Scott Key District Logo/Patch Design Contest:   
The District Key 5 is seeking submissions from Scouts for a new logo/patch.  Specifications: 

 multi-colored 

 present a recognizable scene within the District or be readily associated with Francis Scott Key, the 

historical figure 

 contain the words “Francis Scott Key District” and “National Capital Area Council” or “NCAC” 

 contain a “fleur de lis”  

 capable of being compressed and expanded in digital publications without losing clarity 

 any shape (round, oval, rectangular, outline of Fredrick County, etc.) is acceptable; however it must be 

capable of being reduced to a patch no greater than 3.5 inches wide by 4.5 inches high.   

 Have a solid color border.  

 

This competition is open to all District Scouts.  The winner will receive a 2017 campership of $300 to a BSA 

summer residence camp.  Submissions should be made to Nick Maliszewskyj, District Chairman   

maliszewskyj@gmail.com.    The winner will be announced at December Roundtable.   Deadline for submissions is 

December 1, 2016.   

mailto:wklohr@gmail.com
mailto:grenierscout@gmail.com
mailto:maliszewskyj@gmail.com
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University of Maryland Scout Overnight 
We are excited to be hosting another Scout overnight here at the Xfinity Center for this 

upcoming Men's Basketball Season. My name is Greg Wright and I will be your point of 

contact for the event this year.  

 

Our Scouts overnight will be Friday December 9th with the basketball game being played at 

Noon on the 10th against St Peters. Tickets for anyone participating in the overnight will be 

$25, anyone who wants to attend the game, but not the overnight, can do so by purchasing a $20 ticket. Below is a 

brief itinerary for the event. More details will follow, please note this is a tentative schedule! 

 

12/9 8PM-9PM Check in at the Xfinity Center 

       9PM-Midnight: Activities, movie night 

       Midnight: Lights Out, sleeping in the Pavilion located inside the Xfinity Center 

12/10 

       8AM-8:30: Breakfast 

       8:30-11:30- Activities, Guest Speakers, Sport Merit Badge 

       11:30-Noon- Cleanup 

       Noon: Gametime vs St Peters 

 

We have limited availability so it will be on a first come first serve basis. We are working on putting together an 

online site/promo code for purchase. I will follow-up when that is available. For anyone looking to reserve a spot, 

you can do so through me either through email gwright1@g.umd.edu or calling me directly at 301-405-6510. 

 

  

 

Enrich Your Winter Program by Fred Broadrup 
This is the best snow sports program for your Scouts.  Learn to ski and or snowboard with 

the Night Card Program.  This card is good for use at Liberty, White Tail and Roundtop 

from January 2, 2017 until the resorts close in the spring.  The card can be used every day 

from 4 pm until closing with unlimited use all season long.   Applications must be returned 

to me by 11-1-16 with the check made out to me (Fred Broadrup) for the Early Bird price.  

Friends and family members, not just Scouts, can participate in this program.  The unit can 

also use this as a fundraiser.  Every 16th card is free.  This fee can be written back to your unit by me for unit 

purposes.  For applications or questions, contact me, Fred Broadrup, BSA Ship 59 (cell) 301-606-1878. 

 

Items of Note: 
 Spring Camporee 2017 will be hosted by Council 
 Fall Camporee 2017 will be STEM and NOVA award oriented 
 Spring Camporee 2018 will feature shooting sports 
 Day Camp 2017 will offer two camps:  June 26-30 and July 31 to August 4. 
 4

th
 Annual Film Festival will be held March 17 

 First Aid Meet March 4 

 

mailto:gwright1@g.umd.edu
tel:301-405-6510
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District Venturing Leadership Award Nominations Due: 

January Roundtable: 10 January 2016 

Turn in to: Damon Allen or Rich Golling 

 The District Venturing Leadership Award recognizes youth and adults within the Crew and District who 

have made a unique contribution to the Venturing program.  All nomination forms are due at the January 

Roundtable and recipients will be recognized at the District Dinner in March.  All nomination forms should be 

submitted with letters of recommendation and an explanation why the recipient is worthy of the award.  If there 

are any questions or concerns feel free to contact Damon Allen at: ALLENONTHELAKE@comcast.net.  The 

nomination form is available at https://app.box.com/s/nt7zlznll5406nig71bk8x5lb787o821.  

 

 

2016 Boy Scout Rank Requirement Reminder By Peter Bladen 
Reminder for all Boy Scouts and Boy Scout leaders the Boy Scout rank requirement changes announced in 2015 

must be followed by all Scouts effective January 1, 2017.  The one year phase in (grandfathering) period ends on 

December 31, 2016.  If a rank is being worked on under the old requirements and not completed (including Board 

of Review) by December 31, 2016 the Scout will have to complete that and future ranks meeting the new 

requirements.  The below links are again highlighted to ensure a smooth transition. 

Specific rank requirement information, as a printable insert, can be found at the following link:  

http://www.Scouting.org/filestore/boyScouts/pdf/524-012_BS_Requirements_Insert.pdf  

 

Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) about the new requirements can be found at the following link:  

http://www.Scouting.org/filestore/pdf/2016BoyScoutrequirementsFAQs.pdf  

 

Side by side (new versus old) comparison for each rank requirement can be found at the following link:  

http://www.Scouting.org/filestore/pdf/2016BoyScoutrequirements_8.14.2015.pdf  

 

The 2016 Boy Scout Requirements book and 2016 Boy Scout Handbook have the new requirements.  Contact 

Peter Bladen, FSK Advancement Chair, p-bladen@comcast.net with any questions. 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiAos2Xl9rPAhXLWj4KHaA4AmQQjRwIBw&url=https://www.pinterest.com/pin/279715826833202833/&psig=AFQjCNG5QF-vwOPfn6E-l6njbu_5MVYsGA&ust=1476530572507188
mailto:ALLENONTHELAKE@comcast.net
https://app.box.com/s/nt7zlznll5406nig71bk8x5lb787o821
http://www.scouting.org/filestore/boyscouts/pdf/524-012_BS_Requirements_Insert.pdf
http://www.scouting.org/filestore/pdf/2016BoyScoutrequirementsFAQs.pdf
http://www.scouting.org/filestore/pdf/2016BoyScoutrequirements_8.14.2015.pdf
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15% Discount at Firehouse Subs 
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